

Logan River Golf Advisory Board Meeting

Thursday, February 16, 2023, 5:00pm

Logan River Golf Course Tournament Room

Present: Jeff John, Randy Oldham, Aidan Tueller, Leslee Sorensen, Rick Johnson, Seth Tremayne, Carol Denniston, Kaycee Hunt, Dawn Drost, Mackenna Davis

Absent: Russ Akina, Tom Jensen

Approval of Minutes:

- Kaycee made a motion to approve the January Golf Advisory Board minutes. Rick seconded the motion. The minutes were approved as written.

Finance Report:

- Will be discussed below in Golf Pro Report.
- Doing really well even though Pro Shop is receiving \$10,000 less than previous years.

Next Proposed Cart Path Replacement:

- Randy gave a brief update.
- #14-15 will be next on the list as it is most damaged. Want to make it 10ft wide in order for maintenance equipment to pass.
- #1 green and tee needs it as well.
- Randy would like to do it in early fall.

Update on Tee Signs:

- Pepsi, Adams, Farm Bureau, Schreiber's and Top Job have all signed contracts for sponsorship.
- Mick Poulsen is paying for Men's and Women's league fees.
- Finalized signs will be brought to March P&R Board Meeting
- Contract will begin March 1st and will go 3 years.
- If Board Members have any more suggestions, please send to Jeff so he can schedule a time to meet with them.
- Would like to purchase new tv's with smart capabilities with money from sponsorships to keep golfers updated with things going on at LRGC.

Legislative Bill H.B 188:

- Jeff briefed board members on new bill.
- Bill proposes exact gallon usage of water for golf courses
- Randy explained our water source (the pond) and how that works differently
- All upgrades help golf course be even more efficient

Women's Association Report:

- Linzie started working on the schedule today.
- July 17-18 is Ladies Member Guest.
- Club Championship is August 1,3 &8
- 4H girls will take up Men's and Ladies' club
- Northern 2 day is August 14-15.

Men's Association Report:

- Seth and Aidan provided 2023 Men's Club schedule. They will revise with Jeff.
- Todd Williams will be Vice President.
- Jeff would like to pick a night in early March (Tuesday or Wednesday) to go over rules.
- Jeff will send an email once date is set.

Golf Superintendent Report:

- Randy checked the greens as he was worried about ice. Had about a foot of snow but no ice.
- Prewinter treatments have worked well so far.
- Will spray with Bio Charge carbon as soon as weather permits.
- Will begin reprogramming irrigation software in March.

Golf Professional Report:

- Jeff will want March 7 or 8th for rules review and will send out an email invite.
- Jeff would like Board Members to advocate for a full-time benefited assistant pro position for Aidan.
- Board Members will write letters of support.
- Jeff handed out financial report from him and Dawn.
- In the 2 months that pro shop has been closed, has had \$50,000 in revenue.
- Rental agreement for snack bar will increase next week.

- There are QR codes around to order food from snack bar while golfing.
- Jeff would like staff and marshals to be more aware of alcohol on course due to State Law.
- Linzie suggested snack bar hours to open earlier.

Other Items:

- Rick asked if there were any updates for the Driving Range design.
- Jeff let him know we can discuss it at next Board Meeting.
- Board agreed to change meeting date to the 23rd to align with P&R Advisory Board.
- Carol and Lee would like to extend their term. Gloria will make changes on agenda.

Next Meeting: March 23, 2023; 5pm

Adjourned: 5:57 PM

Minutes Submitted by: Gloria Chacon